CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD
MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER DAY MEETING, OCTOBER 14, 2010
SUBMITTED BY PHYLLIS CARPENTER, DAY SECRETARY

The meeting was held at the new location at the Conference Center in downtown Douglasville. We
thanked Union Baptist Church for the use of the facilities for 2 years and to Ann and Jessie for all of the
work involved in our meetings. Our meeting was called to order by Dori Holt, Vice President. Approval
of the minutes was moved by Phyl Schiwal and seconded by Rita Lee. The minutes were approved.

The Nominating Committee made their report. Nominees are: Broach Winsley, President; Dori Holt,
Vice President; Phyllis Carpenter, Day Secretary; Jeanne Andersen, Night Secretary; Tina Corbitt,
Treasurer. Voting will be held at the November meetings.

There was a discussion about changing the time of the day meeting due to concern of the parking. After
discussion, it was decided to continue with the 9:30 starting time.

Rachel had 3 items for discussion:

e The meeting room will be $40 per meeting.

e Christmas party options include (1) going to a restaurant at $15 (if ordered before 6:30, price
changes to luncheon prices); (2) catered at the meeting room for $11.50 each; (3)pot luck in
the meeting room.

e Just for the Fun of It patterns were passed out. Jennie Hollis and Susan Fisher won the kits
provided.

The treasurer’s report showed a balance of $1,686.02.

Membership: 54 members and 1 visitor were present. Fat quarters were won by Albertha Brown. Door
prizes were won by Sandy Capazzi, Patti Howell, and Sandra Wilson.

Hospitality: People will be called to bring finger foods due the limited space.
Librarian: The files will be sorted and put into buckets because of space limitations.
Newsletter: Be sure to watch the dates for the November and December newsletter articles.

Programs: March 15, 2011, we will host a workshop, “Quilts of lllusion,” in conjunction with the GA
Quilt Council. November day meeting will feature Cindy Richards who won a blue ribbon at Houston for
her miniature quilt. November night meeting will be Lynn Rinehart, a quilt appraiser in training for
appraising current quilts.

Publicity: Our Guild is now listed on the international website. Annie Kellum’s and Queen Esther
Smith’s quilts are hanging at the hospital.

Telephone: Everyone was called to advise about the change of location.
Ways and Means: Be sure to bring bags for the R’Auction. Set helpers are to be present by 4:30 p.m.
Beekeeper: October 21% at Sandra Wilson’s home at 9:30. Be sure to let her know if you're attending.

Community Service: All items have been delivered.



Quilt ‘til You Wilt: The last for this year will be Saturday, November 6, at Union Grove Church.

Show and Tell: Quilts were shown by Dorene Bickford, Barbara Briggs, Sandy Capazzi, Marge Frost,
Joyce Hill, Cathy Hanrahan, Patti Howell, Rita Lee, Ann Marie Mangiosi, Jessie Quick, and Geralynn West.

Following a break, the raffle prize was drawn and won by Rebekah Bobell.

Program: The program was presented by Tonya Mitchell with her special dolls and art quilts.



